
 
 

 
 
 

William Penn Newsletter 
4th April 2017 

 

Happy Easter 
 
The Spring Term ends this Friday 7th 
April.  We hope that you all have a lovely 
Easter break and look forward to seeing 
you back at school on Monday 24th April. 
 
Easter Celebrations 

 
Yesterday, we celebrated Easter 2017 

with a procession of home-made Easter 

bonnets and an egg hunt.  All children 

received Easter eggs that had been 

kindly donated by parents and Tesco 

with many children receiving additional 

prizes in the Easter Bonnet Competition. 

The competition was judged by Karen 

from Tesco and Susan Richardson from 

the Blue Idol Quaker Meeting linked to the school.  The event was enjoyed thoroughly by all those 

involved.  We would like to thank Mrs Lutman and all the parents that donated and helped on the day 

in order for the event to take place. 

William Penn Summer Celebration BBQ 
 
We are going to hold a Summer BBQ as a 
celebration of the new build and the children 
of William Penn past and present, on 
Saturday 22nd July 2017.  Please put this 
date in your diaries as we know how busy 
the summer is and how quickly diary dates 
get booked up.  We are also delighted that 
there will be live entertainment from 
TSlammers.  More information will be sent out next term; however we will need volunteers to make 
this event possible.  If anyone is able to help, please contact Clare Ritchie (clritchie@btinternet.com) 
who has kindly offered to organise the event.  
 
Staff News and Choir Club 
 
Two members of staff will be having operations this Easter.  Mr Kear and Mrs Kear will both be 
receiving treatment and whilst Mr Kear will only be away from school for a few days, Mrs Kear will be 
away for a longer, though as yet undetermined, period.  In the meantime, please contact class 
teachers as a first point of call and the school office in the usual way if important issues arise.  Music 



 
 

 
 
 

will be class based and topic linked in the summer term and will be organised in different ways 
depending on the class.  The Music Festival will go ahead as planned and the children will practice 
the songs in class.  Please note that there will be no Choir Club on Monday mornings in the 
Summer Term. 
 
Conservation Area Progress and Thank You 
 
The Conservation Area at school has been transformed last weekend through the hard work of 
parent volunteers – ably assisted by some willing children.  The photographs show the difference that 
has been made and how much more usable the area now is for the pupils.  Thank you to all those 
people that kindly gave up their time; it is much appreciated. 

 
 
Pupil Achievements 
 
Congratulations to Elizabeth and Amber Flood who have achieved their yellow stripe belts in 
Taekwondo. 
 

If you have any pupil achievements that you would like mentioned in the newsletter, please e-mail the 
office: office@williampenn.w-sussex.sch.uk 


